January 8, 2018 MEFC Board Minutes

The MEFC regular monthly board meeting was held on Monday, January 8, 2018 with 12 members present.

Nathan Bush did devotions and Mark Johnson prayed.

The minutes were read and approved.

The total income for the month was $57,302.63, total expenses were $27,707.36, with an ending balance of $130,786.30. The general fund has a balance of $89,566.06. Doug stated that we have good numbers, and we are sitting good. It was m/s/c to accept the treasurer’s report. 

Nathan Bush and Marty Jenness will be auditing the books before the annual meeting. Pastor Chris suggested that we get an outside auditor next year. 

The trustees shared that there has not been a bill for the water leak yet. The City of Meriden was meeting tonight also so they will determine who is responsible for the leak. SCI did the repair work and they will be sending the bill. They hope to start the renovations on the parsonage basement within the month of January. Mid America was out to check the furnace and all is in working condition. They have discussed getting an On Demand water heater for use in the kitchen. 

Pastor Chris shared that his Parenting Class finishes up this coming Wednesday night. There are some in the group that would like him to teach another class in the future, possibly on a different evening. Pastor Chris would like to meet with various department heads to get a feel for all of the areas of the church. He and Lauren attended the youth conference this past weekend and he said that it was well planned out by Pastor Pete ahead of time and that they enjoyed the conference. 

Pastor Pete said that the youth is finishing up the study on Prayer by Francis Chan. He is looking forward to the upcoming MEFC 3-C Event (Cornhole, Chili, and Cinnamon Roll Championship Day on January 27 from 4pm to 8pm. Pastor Pete appreciated Pastor Chris and Lauren attending the youth conference so that he could attend his Grandpa’s funeral. He has Kimber helping him with the teen girls but would ask for prayers for more female adult leaders. 

The Deacons plan to announce from the pulpit that if you do not wish to shake hands during the worship hour greeting time due to the “flu season” that you should not feel that you have to do this. They also discussed seeking more adult Sunday School teachers, are there some of the MEFC attendees feeling called to do this? The small group leaders will be meeting monthly for training, with the first one being this coming Saturday morning. 

The Deaconess ladies are experimenting with the Farmer’s Coffee packets to get the best taste at the best cost! They will now begin meeting on Wednesday nights after Awana instead of Sunday mornings. 

Pastor Pete shared that there are still openings available for the Men’s Retreat coming up on January 20th. 

It was m/s/c to adjourn the meeting. 

